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Douglas, Grant, Lincoln and Okanogan Counties Public Hospital District Number 6

411 Fortuyn Road, Grand Coulee, WA 99133-8718

Phone:  509-633-1753

Fax:  509-633-3644

TO: Coulee Medical Center Board of Commissioners

FROM: Ramona Hicks, RN, CEO

RE: Administrative Report – May 31st, 2022
Hello Board of Commissioners,
COVID-19 update & vaccine:

Positivity rate is 10% for our community, we are continuing to keep a close eye on the numbers and continue to enforce all restrictions required by the State and Federal entities.  A portion of our WSHA Board meeting was dedicated to reconfirming hospital’s willingness to accept patients during surges in an effort to not have to go into Crisis Standards of Care. There is a growing concern there will be another surge among infectious disease specialists. We have boosted our Long Term Residents and any employees desiring booster shots.  
HPSA Re-evaluation Project and application process: 

HRSA has been resubmitted and we are in a holding pattern.
Advocacy:
As we get closer to the possibility of changes to Federal and State waivers, WSHA Board members met with representatives from the Governor’s office, the Department of Health and the Health Care Authority, advocating for the Governor to consider flexibilities in the areas of: 

· Physical environment – during the early phases of the pandemic, we were able to utilize the old clinic building for covid and respiratory illness clinics. Without these waivers we would not have been able to do this. Large tertiary accepting hospitals opened multiple venues for emergency room and ICU to increase capacity. Without the increase we would not have been able to ship the patients that we transferred. Most hospitals that we transfer to continue to be at 100% capacity, we have asked the Governor to consider to keep these spaces. 
· Licensing needs – right now there are about 1000 nurses in our state who are licensed in other states but not in the state of Washington, we will be seeking some flexibility here. 

These are just a couple of areas of advocacy we continue to work through, we also continue to address the Nurse Staffing Bill. Our meeting with the Governor’s Staff went well. We will know more by the end of June.
Response to employee survey:
Below is a picture of our communication board, that is intended to be interactive with staff and we have seen a good number of responses. We will be implementing some of the requests the staff have made. 
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Leadership Summit:
I would like to invite Commissioner Kris Hare and Commissioner Clea Pryor to speak regarding their experience. 
5th Annual Powwow:
This committee work will begin on June 7th. 

Provider Workshop:
I would ask Commissioner Geary Oliver and Commissioner Clea Pryor to speak of their experiences at the Provider Workshop.
The University of Washington Department of Psychiatry and Behavioral Science’s visit:
Wendy Hughes met with Mollie Forrster from UW Behavioral Health Unit as Mollie wanted to have a better understanding of the challenges for Rural Behavioral Health. I toured the building with her and she shared the free psychiatric consultant resources available to our Medical Staff. 

Patient and Family Council:
In response to feedback from patients and families, Melissa Dunlap, RN Patient Advocacy & Safety will be leading a patient focused and led community group to begin to both listen and implement changes in our outpatient settings to improve patient care, engagement, satisfaction and outcomes. 

Change from Covid-19 All Staff meeting to an employee led forum:
Our current process for all staff meetings is a lot of me talking to the staff, I would like to change this to a meeting in which the staff present us questions, concerns and suggestions that will then get addressed in an all staff meeting where a panel of experts will respond to what staff present to us. There will still be time to report to them items we are working on, but it will be much more focused on their needs. 
Clinic update: 
I have started participating in both the Clinic Council and the Clinic weekly meetings to offer my assistance in their improvement efforts. 
Employee Recognition Dinner: 
Tentatively is scheduled for September 14th for in-person dinner at Spring Canyon. 
In-person Board meetings:

After much deliberation it is felt that the best place to have in person Board meetings continues to be the education room in the hospital. The room will accommodate up to 8 people. Should we have public who want to join, we can either reduce the number of staff in the room or have people wait in the lobby to make their comments. We will continue with a hybrid option so that Board members and or CMC staff will be able to participate for those who choose the zoom option. I will be available for the in-person meetings. 
Woman’s Leadership Program:
WSHA sponsors a Woman’s Leadership Program and Kelly and I attended their first offering last year, Natalie Dennis is attending this year. The program is intended for any person who identifies as a woman to learn leadership skills in a variety of areas. There is a heavy focus on what they call “Thinking like a CFO” which includes a negotiation training. We will be looking to send women in the organization wishing to move into administrative roles every year. 

Palliative Care Services:
We are coordinating with the Department of Health and their Palliative Care Services to learn more about this valuable and needed service for our community; we have had our first meeting. 
Employee Assistance Program:

EAP came on-site and held group and 1 on 1 sessions for our staff who are experiencing loss and trauma. We are very grateful they were able to send a counselor to be onsite for the staff. 
Respectfully,

Ramona Hicks, RN 

Chief Executive Officer 

Risk Manager 
Coulee Medical Center 
List of Board Governance Policies for Reference
Policy #: Executive Limitations, CEO Report – highlighted areas have been presented
1.0 – Global Executive Constraint 

1.1 – Treatment of Patients - Annual
1.2 – Treatment of Staff - Annually
1.3 – Financial Planning / Budgeting - Quarterly
1.4 – Financial Condition and Activities –Monthly, external annually 
1.5 – Emergency CEO Succession – Annually 
1.6 – Asset Protection 

1.7 – Compensation and Benefits - Annually
1.8 – Communication and Support to the Board - Direct Inspection Annually
1.9 – Ends Focus of Grants or Contracts 

Policy #: Governance Process, Board 

2.0 Global Governance Commitment

2.1 Governing Style
2.2 Board Job Description

2.3 Agenda Planning

2.4 President of the Board of Commissioner’s Role

2.5 Secretary’s Role

2.6 Board Members’ Code of Conduct

2.7 Board Committee Principles

2.8 Board Committee Structure

2.9 Cost of Governance

Policy#: Board – Management Delegation – CMO Report or Board Report

3.0 - Global Governance-Management Connection 

3.1 - The Medical Staff Connection 

3.2 – Unity of Control

3.3 – Accountability of the CEO 

3.4 – Delegation to the CEO 

3.5 - Monitoring CEO Performance 

Policy#: ENDS, Board 

4.0 – Ends 
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